
From: Tom Hoblet [mailto:ghthwd@gmail.com] 

Sent: Mon 2/22/2010 12:38 PM 
To: Rossi, Corey L (DFG) 

Subject: Unimak caribou 

Hello Mr. Rossi, My Name is Tom Hoblet. The reason I'm sending this 

email is my concern for the Unimak caribou herd. I'm 58 years old and 

have subsisted on this herd all of my life. I, along with residents 

of False Pass and King Cove are greatly concerned about not being 

able to continue our subsistence life style, and be able to consume 

our traditional foods. We here in False Pass have seen in the last few 

years an increase in the Wolves coming into the Village. Just 

yesterday I was not at home, and a wolf came right in to my yard and 

tryed to attack my golden retriever. We cannot let our grand children 

out during day light hours for fear of wild animals patrolling our 

community looking for food. Wolves are not our only concern, this 

Island is also over run with Brown Bear. It would be greatly 

appreciated If the state of Alaska or the Fish & Wildlife service 

would increase the take of Bears during bear seasons, and do some 

wolf control not only on the west end of the Island but the east end 

also. Thank you, for your consideration into this matter.  

Tom Hoblet 

 


